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A meeting of Ulceby Parish Council was held on Monday 18" February 2019 at
7.00pm in The Village Hall.

PRESENT :  Cllr Mrs Macefield — Chairman,
Cllr Mrs Hulatt,,Cllr Mrs Smith, Clir M Birtle,
ClIr C Rowland, ClIr A Ogden, Clir A Reeve,
Cllr Mrs Caygill-Ogden, ClIr L Burdin.
IN ATTENDANCE : Mrs K Pickering — Clerk.
Cllr P Clark, ClIr R Hannigan, Clir D Wells.

Welcome to Claire Welford — Engagement Officer Humberside Police and Crime
Commissioner - North Lincolnshire.

Claire advised the meeting that her role and that of the Police and Crime
Commissioner (Keith Hunter) is to be the voice of the people to the police. They
endeavour to provide the services the public require from the police force and ensure
that crime and community issues are resolved. They work with other agencies and
services — NATS, safer neighbourhoods etc to try and promote a joined up service.
Keith Hunter is particularly passionate about Local and neighbourhood policing.
The queue buster for the 101 service is now resolved — this is a service which puts
you in a queue and rings you back and is deemed to be one of the best services in the
country. It is hoped that Humberside Police force can maintain the 1900 police
officers and recruiting is on-going.

Claire advised the meeting that anyone not happy with the service they have received
(or not received) from the police should contact her and she will follow up why the
service was not as the public expected.

The police precept increase this year is likely to be 11/12% - which is necessary to
maintain the jobs of 1900 police officers.

The chairman thanked Claire Welford for attending the meeting.

PUBLIC FORUM
1. A member of the public asked if there was an update from N.L.C on the
distribution of 106 money — no response received — ClIr Clark agreed to follow up
with N.L.C.

2. Church lane/Manor House development — a building — known as building D
appears to have been demolished which did not form part of the planning application
— clerk agreed to investigate and report back at the next meeting.

3. Dumper trucks appear to be using the highway to service the Coronation Road
drainage scheme and these vehicles do not appear to have a licence plate. Clerk to
investigate and report back at the next meeting.

4. A member of the public asked if cuts are planned to the 450 bus service - N.L.C
Ferry ward Councillors advised that no cuts are planned but this service is being
reviewed as it is a very expensive service and the intention is to improve the
callconnect service. A community bus service is also being investigated.

5. Link Magazine — there are a lack of volunteers to deliver this magazine — 2 more
volunteers and a standby person are required. The meeting agreed to try and resolve
this matter at the next meeting.
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1 .APOLOGIES : Clir M Berney, ClIr B Jeffery.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST ON THE AGENDA ITEMS

3. ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING HELD ON 21t JANUARY 2019.
IT WAS RESOLVED that the minutes of the parish council meetings held on
21%t January 2019 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING HELD ON 215t JANUARY 2019 ..
i) Litter Bin — Coronation Road — quotation received from N.L.C - £150 +vat.
It was agreed that councillors would look at Coronation Road and try and find a
location which would not offend any resident on Coronation Road and agenda this
when the drainage works on Coronation Road have been completed.

5. ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED AS AGENDA ITEMS AT NEXT MONTHS
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING, RAISED WITHIN THE PUBLIC FORUM
SECTION OF THE MEETING.

As listed under public forum section.

6. PLANNING
Opportunity for one person from each side (members of the public) to state
within three minutes objections/support of contested application.

a) Application PA/2018/2470 — Planning permission to erect 2 residential dwellings —
amended plans — Land off Willow Close and Southfield Close, Ulceby.
Representatives of this planning application explained that they have revised the
plans and that the neighbours to this property are now happy with the proposed
plans and have withdrawn their objection.

IT WAS RESOLVED to SUPPORT this planning application..

7. FINANCE

)} PAYEE CHEQUE NO AMOUNT
1 K E Pickering 1552 261.78

Salary — Feb

2 K E Pickering — Admin 1553 22.45

3. J Nettleton 1554 45.00

4, Information Commissioner 1555 40.00

5 Newsletter printing 1556 300.96

INCOME RECEIVED: Link advertising: 915.00
IT WAS RESOLVED unanimously to authorise payment of the above accounts.
ii) To receive the income and expenditure to date and note any variances to budget —
circulated prior to meeting.
iii) To receive quotation from Nettleton Mowing and Maintenance for spring and
winter planting 1% April 2019 — 315 March 2020 along with all maintenance,
ground,mowing and strimming as required.

IT WAS RESOLVED to accept the quotation from Nettleton Mowing and
Maintenance for April 2019 — March 2020.



2018/19 - 38

8. POLICE MATTERS:

NATS meeting — Next meeting scheduled for 4th April In South Killingholme
village hall.

New Police matters — It was noted that thefts have been taking place from
gardens and a white transit van is a suspicious vehicle — number plates are
required.

9. NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL MATTERS

Reports from N.L.C representatives — ClIr Wells advised that the 20mph
flashing school crossing lights will be erected this week. There is an App for
your phone which advises you if the stagecoach bus service is running late or
delayed.

. A180 Road closure/diversion route for A180 closure/village weight limit —

update on petition - ClIr Hannigan advised the meeting that the report from
the petition hearing from officers and the panel had been circulated today and
it concluded that a weight limit will not be installed in Ulceby. Some of he
reasons for refusal of a weight limit in the village were that the diversion
route was deemed to be more dangerous that through the village of Ulceby, the
accident rate in Ulceby is very low and that a weight limit in the village would
not be policed by Humberside Police. The outcome of the petition hearing
cannot be challenged. Clir Hannigan advised the meeting that he would push
for a 30mph limit through the village, into Ulceby Skitter to the level crossing.

Cllr Birtle advised the meeting that he felt that some of the data used by N.L.C to
support the view that a weight limit was not necessary, was inaccurate, some
representations were irrelevant and some questions were not appropriately responded
to and therefore the 'no right to appeal’ to the petition hearing conclusion was very
frustrating. Cllr Birtle advised the meeting that the petition group were very
disappointed with the panels decision but would comprehensively read the report
from N.L.C and decide upon their next course of action.

Cllr Hannigan advised the meeting that the A180 diversion route was still in
consultation but he was hopeful that the diversion route for both planned and
emergency closures of the A180 could avoid Ulceby.

iii. Coronation Road — drainage work — update on information provided by

Anglian water with regard to sewerage drainage on Coronation Road and
Abbey Road. The works on Coronation Road are progressing and the sewerage
drainage work for Abbey Road and Coronation Road will be linked in
appropriately with the current drainage works.

Directional signage at Ulceby crossroads — to approve proposals for signs
provided by N.L.C in this area and to discuss the removal of the barriers and
confirm response to N.L.C.

The meeting agreed that they would prefer the pedestrian barriers to remain
and to ask N.L.C to place the new signs on the existing barriers — rather than
removing the barriers.

. New N.L.C matters: The condition of the road surface on Station Road — all

the way to Ulceby Skitter is very poor and needs resurfacing and repair.
The bins in the lay-bys on the A180 need emptying more frequently as they
are always overflowing.
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10. CORRESPONDENCE

VANL — training course diary
Rural Services Network — information
North Lincolnshire Council — Forthcoming meetings
Election papers
N.L.C — proposed signs for Abbey Roads Crossroads
Update — N.L.C — drainage Coronation Road
Nettleton Mowing — contract for 2019/20
Anglian Water — update sewerage drainage — Abbey Road and Coronation
Road.
Community grant — winter bedding.

11. ENVIRONMENTAL AND VILLAGE ISSUES

a) To give consideration to moving the two flower troughs at West End Road (near

the village sign) and replace at Halmshaws corner — approval from N.L.C
highways department has been granted. It was suggested that concrete posts be
used — clerk will talk to gardener to explore possibilities.

It was agreed that these planters should be moved in time for summer planting.

b) Community grant for winter bedding — to advise of a grant allocation of £450.00

which must be claimed by 08/03/2019
The meeting was advised that the clerk has claimed for this grant.

c) New matters to report: The lamp post outside Hillgarth Farm has been hit by a car

and is badly damaged and no longer working. Clerk to report on the portal
system. The clerk distributed the election papers and explained the election
procedure.

The clerk has received a request from an elderly resident for a green salt bin to
be positioned on the bank at Friarsgate — N.L.C have quoted £250 +vat and £50
for a refill. This will be an agenda item next month to formalise the purchase of a
salt bin for next winter.

It was noted that Ulceby PC does have an emergency plan which is stored
electronically and can be updated.

12.AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MONTHS MEETING

13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING : Monday 18" March 2019






